MAY 15, 2019

PAINTSVILLE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT
DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held at the Paintsville High School Media Center on 05/15/19 at 5:30 P.M. (local
time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a District Facility Plan developed by the Paintsville
Independent Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted 6-0 in favor of the
proposed new plan and the Board of Education voted 5-0 to approve the new plan.

There was no one in attendance from the public. Joe Schmitt, District Finance Officer, was present. Tim
Eaton, KSBA Field Consultant, served as the locally-appointed hearing officer.

COMMENTS

Tim Eaton called the public hearing to order and read the agenda. There was no one from the public present
at the hearing. The hearing officer highlighted the proposed new District Facility Plan as follows; Under
Capital Construction Priorities (Scheduled within the 2020-2022 Biennium) 1d., the plan lists District White
Board Initiative, renovation to Paintsville Elementary 1965, 1987, and 2014 to upgrade classroom
technology. Also, to upgrade classroom technology at Paintsville Middle and High School 1952, 1996,
2001, 2009 and 2017 sections. Under item le., upgrade all existing facilities to meet the most current life
safety requirements of the Kentucky Building Code. Under item 1f., renovation to upgrade all existing
facilities to meet the most current handicap accessibility requirements of the Kentucky Building Code.
Under Capital Construction Priorities (Schedule after the 2020-2022 Biennium) 2b., lists major renovation
to Paintsville Elementary 1965, 1987 and 2014 portions of the building. Also, major renovation to
Paintsville Middle and High School 1952, 1996, 2001 and 2017 portions of the building. Under 4.
Management Support Areas, it calls for major renovation to Central Office and construction of a new 2 bay
Bus Garage. Finally, Discretionary Construction Projects for Paintsville Middle and High School include
construction of football locker room storage and a football press box, construct and develop a soccer field,
renovate softball and baseball fields to include fencing, dugouts, bleachers, scoreboard and press box.

Again, there was no one present at the hearing and no written comments were submitted. The hearing was
adjourned.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Paintsville Independent
Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Paintsville Independent Board of Education be approved as
the District Facility Plan for the Paintsville Independent School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,
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Tim Eaton - KSBA Field Consultant



